Spokes Planning Group

Minutes of Meeting of 22 Jan. 2013

Present: BC, SS, AM, PH, ER, DR, MS, MP.

Apologies: EH

1 Public and Accessible Transport Action Plan (PATAP): now out for consultation. Good in parts; main weakness is failure to seek integration of tpt modes, and access to/from busy stations esp. Haymarket. PH reported from XPCG that the group are writing collectively to Tpt Minister about Network Rail's failure to integrate Haymarket with walking and cycling to/from the station.

Deadline for PATAP submissions is 22 Mar, so we can come back to this.

2 Red chips in cycle lanes: a flurry of emails recently on this topic; some useful ideas, eg importance of renewing white lines, here and in ASLs, and adding cycle logos at regular intervals; and info, via MS, about “Mastertint” (a commercial variety of coloured tarmac, plus video of it being laid). Permanent, and looks good. Expensive, but might be possible with higher maintenance budget. SS to contact Cycling Officer about it.

3 Leith Walk: joint submission on its future, written mainly by Greener Leith, was signed up to by 9 different organisations, including Spokes and CTC.

4a A90 path maintenance done; noted

4b Dean Path closure till summer at least; noted

4c Unsuitable bike lane at Happy Valley to be possibly removed: noted.

5 Charlotte Sq: TRO of May 2012 being re-visited; public meeting on 4 Feb; SS and PH to attend, to defend the cycle provisions if necessary.

6 Pollock Halls link to QBiC: Richard Grant dealing with this proposal.

7 Member's accident involving bin lorry: raises Q's of training and CCTV provision; email has been sent on to Jim Orr and Andrew Burns of CEC.

8 Cycle Forum 17th Jan,: list of projects for 2013-14 was tabled; includes £600K from SG plus match funding from CEC to upgrade the A90 path. More cycling staff will be taken on, incl. for design of schemes, and signage.

9a Gritting: recent gritting schedule done by Council pre-emptively is encouraging. Neighbourhood Partnerships can also get small works done. 

9b Problems with chicanes being inadequate width – annoying, but raising this with CEC might be counter-productive.

10 Canals – path to be upgraded at Linlithgow, with associated links. Merchiston CC planning a 'polite cycling' leaflet, but declined Spokes' offer of ours. We'd like more 'polite users' signs on towpath, but Scottish Canals not keen.

11 Rail matters: money available to improve the Airdrie-Bathgate path. Borders Railway – cycle facilities eg parking, for stations, but less enthusiasm for access to stations. Ewan Jeffrey, David Spaven and others pursuing.

12 Princes St Future: Petition about to be launched; PH as 'lead name'; lots of support hoped for by way of media contacts, and recruiting other organisations to spread the word. Will run till 28 April.

13 East Lothian: Drem-Gullane route – landowners showing some interest. Goose Green Bridge at Musselburgh – ongoing.

14 Midlothian: problems with A701 near new Asda have been raised – inadequate cycle lanes. Green Cllr Ian Baxter is happy to take up cycling issues.

15 Planning matters:


a Shrub Place, 12/04360/PAN – exhibition on 23rd and 24th. Several of us to go, seeking through route for cyclists, and (future) link to Powderhall line.


B Duddingston Park S. 13/00040/FUL res dev. Objection - we seek ped/cycle access link to “Asda” path at east end.


C Balerno: swathe of greenfield land south of Cockburn Cres; proposal for res dev. PAN exhibition at Balerno Comm'y Centre, 28 Feb. 4-8pm (13/00129/PAN)


d Caltongate: more p/as, of the type 'alteration to Condition 1 of previous planning consent' (CEC might decide these do not need a new application); 13/00085, 88,90-96 etc/FUL;


e 13/00064/FUL res dev West Bowling Gn St – objection re odd location of cycle parking;


f submission from ER on Cycle Infrastructure and Planning Consents: we agreed this should go to the Chair of Development Control Cttee; we seek adequate officer time to ensure “gains” are of high quality;

16 Bike parking in tenements: 
Spokes factsheet on bike storage to be included as appendix in new council planning guidance.   On bike storage sheds/containers in front gardens, official orders for shed removal have now been overturned on appeal on 2 occasions thanks to great efforts by the householders, Spokes and certain councillors.  Officials now working with Spokes to produce new guidelines which are clear to the applicant and which balance conservation objectives with the council's transport objectives. Goff Cantley is doing this for Spokes.
17 Parliament etc:

Responsible Parking Bill launched. Spokes will support this.

Cross-Party Group met 15 Jan. Much discussion of CAPS refresh.

PoP event set for 18 May; Festival of Cycling for Bike Week.

18 Spokes Public Meeting: 'The Future of Local Transport'; speakers to include Prof Iain Docherty from Gw; Jim Eadie MSP; and Jim Orr; Paul Tetlaw to Chair. Date: April 8 – more details in next Spokes bulletin/mailout.

19 Next Meeting: Tues. 5 March, 7.30pm, at David Roy's, 8 Monkwood Ct., EH9 2DY (off Kilgraston Rd).
